LAURELWOOD HOA
BOARD MEETING 3/6/23
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Mon. 6:00 PM / Laurelwood Clubhouse 
ATTENDEES
Ken North, Todd Fillyaw, Lori Beth Smith, Becky McClellan, Liz Smith
Not in attendance: Blake Barnette
Note: Date of this meeting had to be changed from Wed. March 8 due to a board member going out of town. The trip had been planned back in Oct. 2022 and couldn’t be rescheduled.
AGENDA 
New Business
· Renewal of contract for Mike Kaminiski Lawn Service. After reviewing the new contract Lori Beth brought it forward for vote, Ken second, all in attendance voted to approve.
· Bylaws state that a reserve account needs to be kept but as we have found out in the past month after Emary Walker’s resignation the reserve account she stated has been set up never was set up. We discussed opening this reserve account with $2,500.00. Lori Beth brought this to a vote, Todd second, all in attendance voted to approve.
· Pool contract is coming up for renewal soon. Becky will get a new quote from current company Premier Pools and also contact CPS Pools for a quote. When quotes come in they can be discussed.
· The instructions on how to change the code for the door locks at clubhouse, pool 1 storage, and pool 2 storage can not be found. Lori Beth brought up a vote to replace the door locks with new ones, Ken second, all in attendance voted their approval. A copy of the code change instructions for new door locks will go in the file at Bellinder Management Company for future reference. 
· For Homeowners in arrears one assessment or more, a demand letter will go out if payment is not received prior to April 1st. A lien will be placed on the property 30 days after the April 1st letter if the Homeowner’s assessment account is not brought up to date.
ANNUAL MEETING - Mar. 28, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Laurelwood Clubhouse or via Zoom for homeowners that can not attend in person.
